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focal to children and hardly unanimous (Taylor, 1978, p. 271), the
disaster specialist tends to endorse prof.ssional intervention and
advocate its application Boon after the experience (Wilkinson,
1985). Early intervention is endorsed because behavioral and
affective dysfunctions tend to surface among children within hours
after the disaster (Boatright, 1985, p. 138).

As a result,

failure to intervene may perpetuate conditions which, in theory,
might foster incubation or the enhancement of conditioned anxiety
into anxiety disorder pathologies,

particularly phobias (Eysenck,

1976; Seligman, 1971) or post-traumatic stress disorder
(Frederick, 1985, pp. 112-113).

These positions derive more from

judgement and opinion than from the limited body of systematic
research with child disaster victims.

Even within that data base

methodological differences yield substantial discrepaDcies in
reported incidence of disaster-linked psychopathology (Perry,
1979).

Most of our knowledge about child anxiety disorders

remains little more than an extrapolation from the greater body of
cumulative work with adults (Morris

« Kratochwill,

1983, p. 144).

The adult literature advises that clients are more likely to
accept interventions if we obscure the mental health character of
those services and offer them in ways that differ from their
traditional application (Farberow

« Frederick,

1978). Given the

difficulty in rapidly instating and making victims aware of such

I
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service., perhaps low utilization rates reflect something other
than felt stigmatization.

It may be more a matter of failing to

adequately promote those services during the heroic period when
adult victims are most focused upon the needs of other ••
Utilization of mental health services might be more readily
forthcoming for a referral process early in the post-impact phase.
Problem and Design
The present research question considered the relative rate of
service referrals as a function of early timing versus minimizing
mental health attributes in announced psychological services for
child victims of natural disasters.

Descriptions and referral

solicitations were presented to three independent public school
districts in Texas during the first three-weeks (early) and the
third three-weeks (later) after each had been struck by a major
tornado.

Services characterized as traditional mental health

interventions were described to two of the school systems and
referrals solicited, one during the early post-impact period and
the other during the later period.

During the early period only,

a third school system received a description that was devoid of
obvious mental health connotations and, instead, emphasized
self-help and stress management training.

This yielded a

2 X 3

between-subjects design involving six combinations of timing
(early vs. later) and program description (overtly traditional vs.
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s~uden~5
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Serviae Utilization

7
training programs,two male and three female.

All were trained at

the Master'. degree level or its equivalent.

In addition, a

female volunteer assisted in administering fear survey pre-tests.
Each of the professionals volunteering was the leader of groups of
students assembled for psychological services in numbers ranging
from six to fifteen persons.
Materials
Parental consent forms solicited retrospective reports on the
child's fears before and after the tornado along with information
about the nature of the child's exposure to the storm.

A 91-item

survey of fear content and intensity was administered to all
subjects who appeared for services.

The scale had been used in

previous studies of child disaster victims and was called the
Children'S Fears' Worries Scale (CFWS).

It is an informal

composite of items from existing commercial scales, drawn so as to
accord equal lO-item weighting to eight classes of fear content
that could be categorized as either concrete (Nature, Health,
Safety and Animals) or abstract (supernatural, social, home, and
school).

An additional eleven items were used as a "lie scale" to

assess distorting response sets or unsystematic responding.
Subjects rated the intensity of indicated fears on a five-point
Likert scale anchored by

~a

little U at 1 and "a 10tU at S.

items rejected as feared were scored zero.

Finally, three

All
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open-ended items allowed subjects to indicate idiosyncratic fears
or worries not specified in the Burvey.

Administration was as a

paper and pencil test except at elementary grade levels where one
of the volunteers read and explained each item for the subjects.
Procedure
During the initial three weeks subsequent to declaration as
disaster areas, introductions to school officials were secured
through the disaster plan's Mental Health Coordinator.

At this

time and in all subsequent contacts, explicit indications of
traditional mental health interventions were given one school
while the same procedures were described to a second school in
terms of self-management and stress management training.

Contacts

with the third school were initiated at the same time but formal
service descriptions were developed four weeks later in written
solicitation of referrals emphasizing traditional mental health
interventions.

Identical group interventions were then made

available to all who requested them. Early sessions consisted in
administration of the CFWS and relaxation training.

The CFWS

results were used to assess the appropriateness of a generalized
desensitization hierarchy formed along a progression of events
leading up to and accompanying the tornado experience.

This was

.

immediately followed by abbreviated relaxation training that was
standardized in theme and muscle group but adjusted to accomodate

,
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major differences in subject age levels (Ollendick , Ceray, 1981,
pp. 67-75).

Home-bas.d practice in relaxation exercises was

assigned between sessions as well.

Relaxation training continued

until all participants were able to successfully exhibit
relaxation of at least a majority of muscle groups trained. No
more than three muscle groups were introduced in a session.
Succeeding sessions began with an abbreviated reprise of
relaxation exercises.
begun.

Group desensitization training was then

The process followed the classic pattern of progressing

through increasingly stressful images as long as relaxation could
be established concurrently (Morris' Kratochwill, 1983, pp.
152-154).

The rate of progression through the successive images

was geared to the relaxation abilities of the slowest child in
each group.

A portion of each session allowed for the expression

of feelings about and reactions to the storm experience by each
child who wished to do so.

Sessions were usually 45 min. in

length and occurred during school hours over a two to three week
period.
Results and Discussion
A total of 183 students were referred for psychological
assistance and some reliable trends did emerge. There were more
females(104) than

males(7~)

and more younger students (elementary

students=97) were referred than older ones (middle school, n=30).
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The verbal reports of some students or their parents allowed
differentiation between those for whom the tornado effects could
be considered slight, moderate, or heavy. Among those categorized,
an interaction existed between student age and the extent to which
they were affected by the storm.

All of the older referrals

categorized had experienced either moderate or heavy impact from
the storm.

By contrast, 87' of the elementary level female

referrals and 50' of the elementary level male referrals were only
slightly affected by the storm.

Obviously, parents were more

cautious and concerned with storm effects on younger female
children regardless of the Known impact while older children tend
to be referred only when the adverse impact of the storm was well
established and more marked.
The above constitute secondary elements of the analysis.

The

major impetus to this study involved issues of timing and mental
health labeling.

In contrast to our speculations, all of the 183

students were from schools given a traditional mental health
characterization of the intervention.

Even more striking, 181 of

those students were referred out of the schools for whom the
solicitations were delayed.

Clearly, generalizations endorsing

avoidance of a mental health emphasis were not supported by the
present findings.

Neither did these findings follow most
I

speculations about the importance of earlier timing.
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